
The Village Quilter 
Guild Programs and Workshops, 2013/2014… 
Workshop sign up contact:   Andrini Lilly           760.533.6443 

 
MEETING:   JULY 11th 
WORKSHOP:   JULY 13th 
 
July’s program: Our own Ann Turley will present: 
“Confessions of the Quilt Police”.  Sure to be  
informative and entertaining. 
 
Expand your horizons with our July Workshop, 
“Build A Better Background”!  
 
BUILD A BETTER BACKGROUND 
Using fabric, paper, paint & ink we will create a 
wonderful set of backgrounds ready to use in 
your next art quilt. One will be used in a class 
project.  

KIT FEE - $15 (Kit includes use of paints, inks, gesso gel medium, papers, specialty fibers 
& fabrics, plus other fun and fabulous STUFF!) 
 
Supply List:  
 1-1/2 yards muslin 
 paper and fabric scissors 
 glue stick 
 1 yd. Wonder Under 
 1” paint brush – not foam 
 quart bag stuffed with your favorite scraps 
 
Call Ann Turley with your pre-class questions.  
760-645-3267 
 
 
Workshops will be held at:  Fallbrook Senior Center,  
399 Heald Lane, Fallbrook CA  
 
 9:00AM to 3:00PM            
 
Please be set up and ready to start at 9am  
$30 for members  $40 for non-members...Bring lunch and drink  
or a dish to share for potluck 
 
Contact Andrina Lilly 760-533-6443 or andrina@cox.net 



President’s Message—July 2013 

I wish you a warm quilting greeting as we embark upon our 2013-2014 FQG year.  I am so excited to be an 
integral part of this wonderful guild.  I am honored and reticent, but with such an amazing group of women, 
it’s going to be another great year. 
 
Many of you know we are making progress on our non-profit status. Thanks to many hard working board 
members.  We are just waiting for the State of California, (hope I’m still President when that happens). 
A special thanks to everyone who volunteered or who were heavily persuaded to become board members and 
committee chairs.  Some members like, Sandy Scott, Sylvia Williams, and Jo Ann Russell took on more than 
one job.  Thanks bunches! 
 
My goal as your president it to continue to spread the joy and interest of quilting, increase our membership, 
and ensure our entire membership and guests feel included and appreciated. This is sometimes hard to do 
when we get locked into our routines, but I am confident we can do it.  I welcome any suggestions and           
appreciate all of the support. 
 
I love discovering new tools, techniques, and jargon associated with the quilting world.  My latest discovery 
was “A fat quarter is not a part of the body”. 
 
I will not see you at the July meeting – But I’ll see you in August.  Until then Happy Quilting 

Sharon 

     Newsletter Scoop 
By the 15th of each 
month Please send your submissions 
for the next  Newsletter to      
Diane Trappen   
Email:  quiltdlt@aol.com 

 REMINDER……….Times & Dates are a changing…. 
 
July Guild Meeting will be on 7/11 at 6:30 pm – Workshop on July 13th! 
 
August Guild Meeting will be on 8/8 at 6:30 pm – Workshop on August 10th! 
 
Mark Your Calendar so you can be there for the fun! 
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TEXTILE BOUTIQUE 
 

Please  finish and return items  
from kits. 
There are still quite a few items not  
returned.  Please try to finish them up  
and bring to the next meeting. 

 
Use your creativity and make more items 
for the Boutique. 
While we will continue to offer kits to make         
some items, we would love everyone to get  
creative and make items on your own to donate.  
We have received many creative items but more 
would be even better.  A few suggestions            
include:  needle cases, embroidered and           
appliquéd tea towels, aprons, Christmas           
ornaments, table toppers and candle mats.  Let 
your creativity run wild. 

 
We welcome Vintage Linens. 
Several of the FQG members have donated 
lovely vintage linens hand-made by their families 
from generations past.  We welcome vintage  
linens because they can either be used to embel-
lish items we are already making or can be sold 
as is.  Many people collect old lace doilies, 
dresser scarves, handkerchiefs with lace or    
embroidery, etc. 
 
Do you need interfacing for the Cupcake 
Pincushions? 
A few of the cupcake pincushion kits went out 
with non-fusible interfacing.  You need fusible 
interfacing (it has a shiny side).  If you received 
the wrong kind—please contact Lou at                     
760-728-6164 and she will provide you with the 
correct kind. 
 
Thanks to everyone who donated materials and 
checked out kits!  Also, thank you to those of you 
who have returned completed items and/or have 
attended the workshops.  We appreciate every-
one’s generosity!   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Lou 
Cobb at Louise.cobb@yahoo.com or Pam Wright 
at  pam.psalm139@gmail.com 
 

Quilts of Love…Connie Follstad  
and Floyce Royer 
 

Thank you!  Thank you!  Thank you!   
 

 Ten more fabulous quilts were turned in 
this month with many more in the works.  
That brings our total to 147.  What a 
pleasure to have been a part of Quilts of 
Love this year and we look forward to 
the upcoming year with new committee 
members Cathy Carr and Dixie Johns.  It 
was so much fun seeing all the creativity 
that is abundant in this guild.  Those new 
little babies truly did get a “Quilt of 
Love” from each of you! Next year will 
be even better so save some time for a 
Quilt of Love.  We will have more kits 
available each month with a workshop 
scheduled in January after the Quilt 
Show so mark your calendar now.  Need 
something to do while sitting in your   
favorite vacation spot?  Take along    
your finished baby quilt to bind.  Thanks 
again for all your hard work and have a 
relaxing summer!   
 
Thank you to the following for 
their June quilts: 
Ann Harris (4)  Way to go Ann!         
Ann Turley (2)         Anne Ondraka 
Connie Follstad (about time I finished one)
Diane Rash            Shirley Stegmuller  
 

 NEW MEMBER: 
  
 Kris Hamblen 760-535-2502 
 129 Emilia Lane B/D  January 23 
 Fallbrook      
 Email: thehappyquilterkris@gmail.com 
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Pot Luck Fun! 
 
Ladies! 
 
Thank you so much for making our End of Year Pot Luck so wonderful!  It was a lot of fun to                                   
talk and laugh with our own guild members and get to know a few of them a little better.  It                                        
turned out that I wasn’t the only one who didn’t know how to make Yo-Yo’s—so thanks  
Rosalie for your patient instruction! 
 
We’ve had requests for several of the recipes!  If you made a special treat, please bring the                                        
recipe and we will see that the fans get a copy! 
 
A special thanks to those ladies who brought Pink Lemonade to give the kick to our party—Andy Hard, Linda 
Mussillami, JoAnn Rego and Irene Althaus! 
 
Have a great summer and see you next month. 
Susie and Jewell 

Georgina Fries 
Bellwether Dry Goods 
137 Bayard Road 
Lothian, Maryland 20711 

410-867-0665 
www.BellwetherDryGoods.com 

www.Facebook.com/
BellwetherDryGoods 

www.Twitter.com/
BellwetherDryGoods 

Hope you'll give us a call for expert hand quilting & finishing. We have over 31 
years of experience. ….. Information from Sandy Scott 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL’S DUE!!! 
 

 Ladies, please remember that your Guild Membership Renewal is DUE in July. 
 You can also rejoin in August but we’d like to get most of you back on the roster in July
 Please go to the website and get a copy of the membership form.  (Christy developed a 
 new one and it is simpler than ever!) 
 
Bring the completed form and your check/cash to the table and we will be happy to take it from you! 
Thanks, 
Susie and JoAnne  
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It’s that time again –it’s time for the:        2013 SAN DIEGO QUILT SHOW,  
          “SURFIN’ THE USA! 
 
DATES & TIMES:       September 5, 6, 7, 2013       (the weekend after Labor Day).   
 
The show will be open on Thursday & Friday from 10 am – 6pm; and  
           on Saturday from 10 am to 5 pm. 
 
LOCATION:  San Diego Convention Center, Hall F. 
 
ADMISSION:  11 yrs and older - $10 unlimited admission (multiple days); 10 yrs and under – Free 
 
PREVIEW NIGHT:  Wednesday, September 4, 2013, from 6 pm – 9 pm.   
 Admission to the Preview Night will be $20 in advance; $25 at the door (if available).   
 Details on ticket purchase for this event will be posted on the SDSQ website 
 
GUEST ARTIST:  We are very excited to have Alex Anderson as our guest artist this year 
 
QUILT ENTRY DEADLINE:  July 1, 2013.  Entry forms are now available on the SDQS website.  Judging 
will be available again this year for a small fee.  Prizes will be awarded in more than 10 categories. 
 
NORTH COUNTY ART QUILTS:  A special exhibit of art quilts from north county quilters is planned. If you 
want to be included, be sure to click on “NORTH COUNTY ART QUILTS” on the entry form  drop-down 
menu. Our goal is to hang as many of these quilts together as possible. 
 
DROP OFF LOCATIONS: This year we’ve arranged a drop-off point at Aretoy in Oceanside. See the entry form 
for dates and times. 
 
QUILT CHALLENGE:  Surfing the USA—it’s not just about the water.  Maximum size of 120” total around 
outside edges.  Quilt front must have some red included in the challenge piece.  Details on the SDQS website. 
CLASSES:  We have many, diverse classes to choose from in 2013, with well-known faculty.  Classrooms are 
located on the upper level at the Convention Center.  Class registration is now available online. With your class 
registration, you get free unlimited admission to the 3-day show and a tote bag filled with “goodies”. 
 
CALL FOR VOLUTEERS TO ASSIST AT THE SHOW:  The San Diego Quilt Show is looking for volunteers 
to serve in a variety of capacities.  For 2 hours of service, you will receive a complimentary day pass to the Quilt 
Show.   See the website for more information: www.sandiegoquiltshow.com 
(Article edited from Quilters Nooz) 
 
FOR COMPLETE INFORMATION: www.sandiegoquiltshow.com 
Ann Turley —‐ Quilt‐Related Programs and Lectures —‐ www.annturley.info 

FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD  EXECUTIVE BOARD      2013– 2014 
 
President Sharon Baker bakegold@msn.com 
1st Vice President Andrina Lilly                               andrina@cox.net 
2nd Vice President Ann Turley ann@annturley.info  
Secretary  Sylvia Williams sylview@roadrunner.com 
  
Treasurer Cheryl Jeter              imasor@msn.com 
Ways and Means Anne Ondraka aondraka@sbcglobal.net 
Membership (Chair) Susie Alderson                    susiealderson23@gmail.com  
  (CoChair) JoAnn Russell Jruss86965@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor Diane Trappen quiltdlt@aol.com 
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SCHOLARSHIPS 
 
Thank you ever so much for getting us closer to our goal of raising an additional $500 for our              
scholarship recipients.  At our June meeting, our members generously contributed $338. 
  
At the July guild meeting,  we will get to meet and hear from two of our scholarship winners:          
Brooke Morrison and Cheyenne McCarthy.  I know you’ll enjoy seeing and getting to know a     
bit more about these two delightful young women. 
Chloe Hall, granddaughter of Betty Hall, is the third scholarship applicant who we would like to award a second 
place scholarship of $500  She was graduated from Casa Grande High School, Petaluma, CA and will be attend-
ing University of Portland, pursuing a career path in nursing.  Her essay touched the hearts and brought a smile 
to the faces of our scholarship committee. Chloe’s writing piece was in response to the application that states: 
 

Briefly tell about any connection you may have with quilts or the process of quilting. 
 

Below is Chloe’s essay. Take a moment to relax and read this heartwarming piece, and think about all the   
things you have done with the guild so that we can offer these scholarships, a worthy investment to the future 
generation. 
 

I had my own quilt before I was born:  my grandma sewed a deep navy blue quilt with golden moon and stars on it 
while my mom was pregnant.  My childhood memories are wrapped up in the two white, sky blue, pastel yellow 
and light green bed quilts that she later made for me.  Over the years, we have quilted together often; I learned how 
to sew sitting on my grandma’s lap, and now I can sew all by myself and operate the pedal with my own foot as 
well.  We have sewn many things together:  bags, pillowcases, potholders, and stuffed animals, but most importantly 
a sienna and dark cyan lap quilt.  We picked out the fabric at the Quilter’s Cottage, cut and arranged it, and sewed 
it together.  The most beautiful aspect of the quilt is not visible to the naked eye; the beauty is in the memories of 
the time we spent making it.  A quilt’s meaning is not stitched on it, but is hidden within it. 

 
Now my grandma is making a very special quilt for me; it is composed of 
scallops that are deep blue with black and white.  It is a tradition that each 
grandchild picks out the pattern for a quilt to be made by our grandma.  My 
grandma has given me many quilts made with love.  She has also passed on 
something that is intangible:  one quilt, its patched together pieces the    
members of our family. This quilt is every quilt my grandma has made.   
Although the physical quilt may change over the years, the attributes, the 
connections to our family, will remain through the centuries. 
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Store Hours:  Monday-Saturday 10AM to 5PM           Closed Sunday 
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THE VILLAGE QUILTER 
FALLBROOK QUILT GUILD 

P.O. BOX 1704 
FALLBROOK, CA 92088 

Website 
www.fallbrookquiltguild.com  

DON’T FORGET… 

FQG name tag 
Block of the month  
Show and tell quilts 
Quilts of Love 
Library books due 
Door prizes by  July birthday girls  

Greet guests, invite a friend 

Chat with new people and            
show them around! 

Next Meeting:  Thur., JULY 11 
at 6:30pm at the Fallbrook   
Community Center.  Corner of 
Fallbrook Street and Heald. 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
JULY 

 
10 Cristal Honn    
15 Sondra Parkola 
27 Denise Foster 
29 Sue Burns 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 


